STANDARDS COMMITTEE
5th November, 2001 


Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.

                                          Meeting Adjourned:
2.50 p.m.


Meeting recommenced:
3.05 p.m.

 Meeting ended:
3.40 p.m.

PRESENT:
Mr. D. Compston - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Boyd, Garrido, S. Miller and Pennington

INDEPENDENT MEMBER:


Mr. B. Dunn


(Councillor J. Murphy attended the meeting at the invitation of the 
Chairman)

14.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Mr. Terry Flynn.

15.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 1st October, 2001, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

16.
MATTERS ARISING

The following issues/comments were raised on the minutes in respect of:-


(a)
Standards Board for England


(Previous Minute 6(a) – 1st October, 2001)

The Head of Law and Administration reported that both he and the Chairman would be attending the Local Government Association (LGA) Conference on 30th November, 2001, entitled “New Ethical Framework and Model Code – Getting It Right From The Start”.  He said that one of the key elements of the conference would be to provide an overview of how the Standards Board for England intended to fill its twin roles of providing guidance and investigating complaints of breaches of local guidelines.


(b)
Conduct and Procedures for Meetings 



(Previous Minute 6(b) – 1st October, 2001)


A number of Members made reference to the request to re-issue the memorandum to 
all Salford City Councillors, regarding the proper conduct and procedures to be followed 
in relation to arranging meetings relating to their Civic Duties, and commented that they 



had still to see this.  The Head of Law and Administration said he would ensure that the 
memorandum was re-issued to all Councillors as soon as possible.


(c)
Member/Officer Relationships 

Members referred to the issue of Member/Officer relationships which had been raised at the meeting of the City Council held on 17th October, 2001.  The Head of Law and Administration reported that he had prepared draft guidelines on this issue which he would circulate to all Members of the Committee with a view to them being given more detailed consideration at the next meeting of the Committee. The Chairman suggested that if Members had any comments on the draft guidelines, they should submit them to the Head of Law and Administration be no later than Friday 30th November, 2001, so that the draft could be amended accordingly prior to more detailed consideration being given at the next meeting of the Committee to be held on 10th December, 2001.

17.
STANDARDS COMMITTEE WORKPLAN 2001/02
The Head of Law and Administration submitted the workplan for the Committee for the Municipal year 2001/02.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Committee's Workplan 2001/02 be noted.

18.
PAYMENT OF SUBSISTENCE ALLOWANCE TO ELECTED MEMBERS 


(Previous Minute 7(d) – 1st October, 2001)

The Head of Law and Administration reported that the Independent Panel which had undertaken a review of the City Council’s Member’s Allowances Schemes, had recommended that the payment of subsistence allowances for duties within the City’s boundaries be ceased but that they be continued for duties outside this area.  He continued by saying that in approving the recommendations of the Independent Panel, there seemed to be a discrepancy in the interpretation of this particular recommendation in respect of subsistence allowances which needed to be clarified.

Councillors Sue Miller and Derek Antrobus commented that, in their view, it was generally accepted, amongst elected Members that the payment of subsistence allowance for duties within the City’s boundaries would no longer be able to be claimed. Councillor Sue Miller added that if there were any instances where Members had claimed subsistence allowance for duties within the City’s boundaries, then they should be required to repay the monies they had received.  Councillor Derek Antrobus added that it may not be possible to do this, if the recommendations of the Independent Panel 

had been misinterpreted, if only inadvertently, so as to allow the payment of subsistence allowance is in such cases.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Head of Law and Administration be requested to clarify whether the current City Council Scheme for Member’s allowances allows for subsistence allowance to be claimed in respect of duties undertaken within the City’s boundaries, 

and report accordingly to the next meeting of the Committee.

19.
DATES AND FREQUENCY OF THE FUTURE MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE 
The Head of Law and Administration submitted a report, indicating that, in general, the Committee currently met on the first Monday of the calendar month, and outlining a suggested schedule of meetings for the next 12 months.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT approval be given to the following schedule of dates for future meetings of the Committee over the next 12 months:-

Monday, 10th December, 2001

Monday, 7th January, 2002 

Monday, 4th February, 2002 

Monday, 4th March, 2002 

Tuesday, 2nd April, 2002 

Tuesday, 7th May, 2002 

June, 2002 – No meeting

Monday, 1st July, 2002 

August – Council recess

Monday, 2nd September, 2002 

Monday 7th October, 2002 

Monday 4th November, 2002 

Monday 2nd December, 2002 

(All meetings to commence at 1.30 p.m. and to be held at Salford Civic Centre, Swinton)



(2)
THAT the frequency of meetings be reviewed periodically, dependent on the workload of the Committee.

20.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS OF BUSINESS 

The Chairman indicated that he had agreed the items referred to in Minutes 21 and 22 below, which had not been included in the agenda for the meeting, should be considered as matters of urgency, by reason of special circumstances, i.e. they had arisen since the agenda was produced, and it was necessary for the Committee to be informed at the earliest opportunity and make a decision thereon. 

21.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS – NOMINATION OF MEMBER TO ANSWER 
QUESTIONS
Councillor Derek Antrobus enquired whether it was necessary to nominate an Elected Member from the Committee to have responsibility to answer questions with regard to the Committee’s business, when these were raised at the monthly meetings of the City Council.

Councillor Sue Miller suggested that this role be fulfilled by someone other than an Elected Member.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Head of Law and Administration, in his position as Monitoring Officer, be nominated to answer any question with regard to the business of the Standards Committee, which are raised at the monthly meetings of the City Council.

22.
MR. BRIAN DUNN

Mr. Brian Dunn reported that he had recently been appointed to serve on the Standards Committee for the Greater Manchester Fire and Civil Defence Authority, and asked whether this caused any conflict of interest with his duties in respect of this Committee.



The Head of Law and Administration replied that he did not anticipate any conflict of interest following Mr. Dunn’s recent appointment.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

23.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC 


RESOLVED:
THAT under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded for the following item of business, on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

24.
ALLEGED BREACH OF THE MEMBER’S CODE OF CONDUCT


(Previous Minute 13 - 1st October, 2001)


The Head of Law and Administration reminded the Committee of an alleged breach of 
the Member’s Code of Conduct, which had been brought to their attention at the 
meeting of the Committee held on 1st October, 2001, together with the action he had 
taken in regard to the case, which had been endorsed by the Committee at that 
meeting.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted; and the previous decision of the Committee 
with regard to endorsing the action of the Head of Law and Administration dealing with 
an alleged breach of the Member’s Code of Conduct, be confirmed.
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